Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, September 28, 1992

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Mike Oldershaw, and Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.

The tax rate for 1992 was received from DRA.

	1991		1992
Town Tax	\$10.61	(.28)	\$10.33
School Rate	28.67	+1.06	29.73
County	2.80	+ .11	2.91
	\$42.08	+ .89	\$42.97

Mike moved to accept the minutes of Sept. 21st as written. Second Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Selectmen reviewed the Breezy Point Cluster Development project. The Planning Board Chairman, Judy Pratt has all pertinent information covered.

The BOS agreed that the Chairman of the BOS, and Department heads would be allowed to sign and accept, after approval from the BOS, surplus goods from the State.

Selectmen signed authorization for the recycling committee to acquire signs from NH the Beautiful.

Dave moved to appoint Phil as the agent dealing with stock certificates for the Rescue Squad. Second, Mike. All in favor. So moved.

Woody Woodworth dropped off a bid to construct a shed to store beach equipment. Selectmen discussed the possibility of alternative storage by adapting the new shelter. With panels which fold up and stored in the rafters, the new structure could possibly serve as storage for the equipment. Selectmen will check the possibilities out. In any case, the selectmen would request at least two more bids before any decision is made.

Selectmen discussed the Recycling/Transfer Station and the upcoming meeting of the committee on Tuesday evening.

Meeting adjourned 8:00 PM